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The meeting was called to order @ 6:35PM
There was a quorum present.

26" Precint Det. J. Harper Gave the Year to Date for the 28 period. Over all crime is down, ID
Theft is on the rise. There was no rapes. Grand Larceny 149-verses 125 - 66% jump in
unintended property. A young women claim that she was rape by her 14 year old nephew.

A young women 26 from Grant Houses committed suicide leaving behind 2 young children.

DOT — Lyle Blackwood Spoke on the Harlem Bike Network whereas CB11 has approved the
Bike Lanes, as well as CB10, CB7 has requested protected bike lanes. CB9 has a small portion for
the bike lanes and giving where that section is DOT needs to take another look because there is
not enough space for a bike lane.

A discussion regarding the Car Share pilot program. DOT representatives came before the
committee in June of 2017 for a resolution for the Car Share program. It was the last meeting
for the summer and requested that DOT return in September. DOT never return to the
committee and no resolution was ever given. DOT them put online maps whereas community
residents could on to give the various location where these cars could be placed.



It appears that some of the location there are too many car locations and many in the
community are complaining.

Lyle Blackwood will take back to DOT of the problems with the Car Share program and get back
to the committee.

There is one Action Item which is the approval of the Convent Avenue Baptist Church Senior
Center for the NO PARKING SIGN in from of the senior center for the convenience of
wheelchairs.

Old Business: NONE

New Business: NONE

The meeting adjourned at 7:45 PM.

The next meeting for Uniformed Service/Transportation will be September 61" @ 6:30 PM
Respectfully submitted by,

Carolyn Thompson, Chair



